
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Please see the attached Freedom of Information request. 

 

 
I would like to submit the following request under the Freedom of Information Act (2000). 

During the periods of April 2014 to March 2015, April 2015 to March 2016 and April 2016 to 

March 2017: 

How many reports were made of sexual abuse, assault, exploitation or any other sexual 

offence against Looked After Children by members of staff or other residents at the 

Looked After Child’s care home? Please provide the date and summary of the incident. 

What was the action and outcome of each incident? Specifically, was the complainant or 

alleged perpetrator moved to a different care home following the allegation? 

I would be interested in any information held regarding my request. I understand identifying 

information cannot be given and am happy to accept redactions of individual names. 

If you anticipate any problems with providing the information requested or require clarification, 

please let me know at the earliest possible stage. 

I would be grateful if you can provide an acknowledgment of my request and direct all 

responses to this email address. 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
Further to your Freedom Of Information Request. The following has been identified. 
 

 There was one incident in May 2014 relating to one child abusing another.  This was robustly 
investigated and risk assessments and training amended accordingly. The victim requested to 
move elsewhere. 

 

If you have any queries or concerns about this response then please do not hesitate to contact 
me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 
In addition to the this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes 
previous FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-
information/disclosure-log/ 
 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, 
Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or 
email complaints@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint or review, you may apply directly 
to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the information Commissioner 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
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cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the 
Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Kindest Regards 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/

